
COLC Report – For 10th April 2025 Parish Council. 
 
The Community Pantry continues to open on a Tuesday afternoon and all day 
on a Friday with a steady flow of customers during each shift. We have regular 
customers who pop in each week and there are also new ones. Our team of 
drivers continue to collect each evening and during the week from Coop, 
Tesco, Cornish Bakery, KFC, and Bookers. 
 
We have been lucky to have some more much needed volunteers join us to 
help us cover the pantry shifts which has been very much welcomed. 
 
The pantry will be supporting the memorial service for David Woods on 11th 
April making the refreshments alongside the Lighthouse Ladies who have been 
asked to make the cakes. 
 
The last of the warm space get togethers is taking place on 25th April in 
conjunction with the Village Hall Management Committee and we are 
currently thinking about how we can continue to provide breakfast and a 
cuppa during the summer months for a couple of hours as the community have 
enjoyed the winter offering. 
 
Councillor Kim Harvey 
 


